Hello!
My name is Ildikó Elisabeth and this short report will be about my experiences from my first IFMSA exchange, which was in Romania. 
At first I can call myself a very lucky girl that I could make this dream come true, in fact that I was not alone, but with my boyfriend.
Our exchange place was by the sea in city of Constanța . On July 3rd, we flew to Bucharest and from there we continued to our destination by train. When we got there it was already night, but the next day we had a free day so we had time to see the city and swim in the sea. 
After the next few days the team was complete and everyone arrived, the hospital practice started in Spitalul Clinic Judetean de Urgenta Constanța in a surgical department. The department was renovated so it was very nice and huge. We saw many operations during these days, from a simple appendectomy to partial gastrectomy and gastrojejunostomy. The most suprising thing was that during the operation there was no instrumentalist so the doctors took instruments by themselves. It was very good experience to see how medicine works in other country. After the practices, the organizators always organized programs for us, for example we visited the zoo, delfinarium, we had beach days and many parties.
Two national trips were organized in July. The first trip was to Brasov, from Friday to Sunday. The first day we visited two wonderful places. One of them was hidden in Carpathian Mountains, near Sinaia, where we visited the Peleș Castle, and the second was the Cantacuzino Castle in Bușten. On the next day we visited the Dracula´s Castle in Transylvania. On afternoon we played a game, which was very good because we created new groups so we had a chance to meet and talk with new people and visit new places. After the first national trip we didn´t go back to Constanța but we traveled to the capital city of Romania, to Bucharest. The next couple days were very intense because we wanted to see as much as possible. So we visited museums , the parliament, Ceauşescu Mansion and so many other things. After that the second national trip started. We were in Sighişoara, Sibiu and  Transfagarasan Highway. I was part of very active group in Transfagarasan so we went there to hike, and it was very beautiful. After the last trip we returned to Constanța. We were very tired after the trips so in the last week we enjoyed the beach together. We were diving, playing and sunbathing. 
For me it was very special time too, because my family on the last week also came to Constanța on vacation.
And finally, I would like to thank  everyone who made this exchange possible, which we will remember forever.

Sincerelly
Elisabeth and Michal
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